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“PROPOSAL REGARDING PLANNING COUNCILS”

Approved December 8, 2004
The Faculty Senate applauds the Provost’s effort to devise a plan that brings faculty and other campus constituencies more directly into the strategic planning and review process.  We endorse his proposal to establish planning councils, which would have a role distinct from the existing program advisory councils.  However, we recommend the following modifications to his September 22, 2004 “Proposal Regarding Planning Councils.”  
1. The proposal suggests that planning councils would submit “annual updates” to the Committee on Planning and Priorities (CPP).  We believe a much stronger connection to CPP and the governance system and a correspondingly stronger role for the planning councils is necessary.  If this proposal is incorporated into the governance system, it must be made clear that the planning councils are under the supervision of CPP and report to it.  The elected co-chair of every planning council should be an ex officio member of CPP, invited to attend any meeting at which issues relevant to the planning council are discussed.  In order to strengthen the role of the elected co-chairs, it should be specified that the co-chair cannot be a staff member under the supervision of the council’s cabinet officer.  

2. The proposal changes the procedure for appointing members to program advisory councils and specifies that members are to be “appointed by the President (or designee) following consultation between the administrative officer and representative campus bodies (Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and Student Government Association).”  We believe that the current system in which the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and SGA directly appoint representatives to advisory councils without Presidential approval has proved satisfactory, and we oppose the proposed change.  
3. The proposal eliminates the current Development & Alumni Affairs Advisory Council and assigns oversight of strategic planning in the field of college advancement to the Foundation Board.  Because the Foundation Board lacks any representatives from faculty, staff, and students, we do not support this proposed change.  Instead, we recommend the establishment of a Development & Alumni Affairs Planning Council.  

4. We agree with the proposal to transform the current Information Technology Advisory Council into a planning council.  However, we are concerned that this body not be limited to strategic planning issues and that it be able to discuss and make recommendations on important policy and operational issues, as it does at present.  More broadly, we recommend that the charge to planning councils make clear that a primary focus on strategic planning and review need not eliminate attention to crucial issues of policy and operations.  

5. The section on membership of planning councils should make clear that although representation of faculty, staff, and students need not be equal on each council, each group must be represented.  
6. The proposal should be integrated as soon as possible into the governance review process currently being conducted by Steering Committee.
